
 

 516 W. 11th St. Suite 108B   888-669-7154  

Kearney, NE 68845   trphd.org 

  

  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE        CONTACT PERSON 

September 13, 2023         Marilyn Warnken 

12:17 PM          Program Nurse  

888-669-7154 
  

Updated COVID-19 Vaccine  
 

KEARNEY – As of September 11th, 2023 all Bivalent Moderna and Pfizer-VioNTech COVID-19 vaccine are 

no longer authorized for use in the United States. 

 

WHAT DOES THIS MEAN? – All current providers of COVID-19 vaccine will be receiving an updated 

vaccine formulated to target current variants of COVID-19, and current vaccine will no longer be offered. 

 

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW- Everyone 6 months and older is eligible for a single dose of the updated 

vaccine. Individuals ages 6 months to 4 years who have not yet been vaccinated are eligible for 2 doses.  

 

At this time TRPHD has not received a shipment of the updated vaccine. Local providers expect to have 

updated vaccine in late September or early October. Vaccination remains critical to public health and continued 

protection against serious consequences of COVID-19, including hospitalization and death. Please contact us 

with questions regarding COVID tests or vaccines.  

 

 

ABOUT TWO RIVERS PUBLIC HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

Two Rivers Public Health Department engages collaborative partners, community leaders and the public 

to promote healthy lifestyles, provide preventative education, assure environmental quality, and create more 

healthy and safe communities for all who live within the district. Follow TRPHD on Facebook and Twitter 

@2RPHD 


